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Parent Night Panel Discussion
Youth Suicide Awareness

Suicide is the leading cause of death 
in children aged 10-12, and the 
second leading cause of death in 
people aged 15-24. September is 
National Suicide Prevention Month 
and MUSD hosted parent night 
panel discussions on the topic of 
youth suicide awareness. 

“This is the second year the MUSD 
Suicide Prevention/Intervention/
Post-vention Committee has 
worked together for the mental 
health needs of our students,” stated 
Neil Hafley Principal Lori Guzman-
Alvarez and active committee 
member. 

The committee consists of a cross-
section of people in different roles 
and departments such as MUSD 
Health Services, Child Welfare and 
Attendance, school psychologists, 

counselors, administrators, and 
school resource officers from 
Manteca Police Department.  

“I have worked in education for 
twenty-nine years and I have 
seen an increase in mental health 
issues among our young children,” 
described Principal Guzman-
Alvarez. “In my school alone, in 
the past year, I have completed 
twenty-one suicide protocols for 
students ranging from kindergarten 
to eighth grade.”

Suicide protocols are documents 
used to identify the risk level of a 
student’s behavior.

The driving force behind the 
committee is to ensure that 
students in MUSD have access to 
suicide prevention education and 
programs, and intervention support 

including risk identification or 
follow-up after a crisis. 

“Because suicide is a leading 
cause of death, parents and the 
community need to be aware of it,” 
urged Principal Guzman-Alvarez. 
“The idea is that, the more people 
that are aware of the warning signs 
and know what to do to intervene, 
the more lives that can be saved.”

The committee, with support of 
school leadership throughout the 
district, organized four parent 
panel discussions on the topic of 
youth suicide awareness during 
the month of September. Parents 
learned of the possible warning 
signs of suicide and how schools 
are responding to the growing 
concern. Perspectives were 
shared from Valley Community 
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Love continued, “This is something 
MUSD should be recognized for. 
There is a big discussion on the 

national level; the need for more 
mental health services. In this 
community, it is being done.” 

Counselors, school resource 
officers, psychologists, nurses, and 
administrators respectively. 

David Love, family therapist and 
founder of Valley Community 
Counseling of San Joaquin County, 
was present at the Region 1 Parent 
Night. Love explained, “We are 
on site at every Manteca Unified 
School campus each week. There 
are not many school districts that 
have reached out so far to ensure 
that mental health services are 
supported at each school campus 
and available for every student.”

Love continued, “This is something 
MUSD should be recognized for. 
There is a big discussion on the 
national level; the need for more 
mental health services. In this 
community, it is being done.” 

Leslie Agostini, coordinator 
of MUSD Health Service and 
registered nurse, shared an overall 
driving message: always keep an 
open line of communication.  “You 
guys [parents in the audience] are 
the experts on your children; you 
know your children. The one thing 
I would encourage is, if you notice 
change, be it good change or bad 
change, just start asking questions.” 

Principal Guzman-Alvarez shared 
with parents that, there is no shame 
and should be no stigma in seeking 
help for mental health.  “Together, 
we can bring down the numbers 
of students who suffer from these 
feelings of hopelessness and 
helplessness.”

MUSD hosted four parent nights separated by region: Region 1, 2, 3, 4 

Valley Community Counseling Services (VCCS) is a private,  
non-profit corporation providing a variety of counseling, therapy and educational services to county 

residents. Services are provided to individuals, families, couples, and groups. 

To contact Valley Community Counseling:

19 East 6th Street, Tracy (209) 835-8583 
129 East Center, Manteca (209) 823-1911 

https://communityconnectionssjc.org/ 
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